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Shire of Three Springs COVID Safety Plan Certificate 



 

 

 

 

         Council Comment 
Three Springs Revitalisation Project: 

The original Three Springs Revitalisation Project commenced in 2013, following community consultation.  In April 2020, 

Council endorsed the recommencement of the project to revitalise Railway Road.   

Aspects of the project include: 

 Upgrades to the Tourism Parking, War Memorial, Information and Truck Parking areas 

 Kerbing and drainage 

 Tree planting and planter boxes 

 Bench seating 

 Sealing 

Drought Communities Programme: 

Shire has been successful in its application for $500,000 from the Federal Government’s Drought Communities  

Programme.  The funding will be used for: 

 Development of Lovelocks Soak - $100,000 

 Development of Community Gym - $100,000 

 Air-Conditioning for Sports Club - $30,000 

 Development of Dominican Park - $55,000 

 Three Springs Revitalisation Project  - $150,000 

 Aquatic Centre Lighting - $40,000 

 Solar Panels to ECLC - $25,000 

Local Roads and Community Infrastructure: 

Shire will receive $329,104 from the Federal Government’s Local Roads and Community Infrastructure Program.  This 

funding will go towards the Three Springs Revitalisation Project, and will be used to fund: 

 Reconstruction, widening and sealing of the road 

 Improve traffic flow 

 Improve drainage 

 Paths and fencing 

 Landscaping improvements 

 Car parking 

Total funding of the Revitalisation Project is $496,104, of which $479,104 comes from the Federal Government. 

Total Federal Government funding through the Drought Communities and LRCI Programs is $829,104 

Keith Woodward, CEO 



 

 

Community Calendar July/August 2020 

 

 

 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

20  July 

Yakabout 

Rubbish         

Collection  

Badminton 5-7pm 

21  July 

Football Training 

22  July 

Netball Training 

23  July 

Football Training 

Hockey Training 

24  July 

 

25 July 

Winter Sports  

Ca/Pj v’s TS  @ 

Carnamah  

26  July 

 

 

27  July 

Rubbish          

Collection  

Badminton 5-7pm 

 

 

28  July 

Footy Training 

 

 

29 July 

Netball Training 

 

 

30  July 

Football training 

Hockey Training 

31  July 1 August 

Winter Sports 

TS Bye 

 

2  August 

3  August 

Yakabout 

Rubbish          

Collection  

Badminton 5-7pm 

4  August 

Football Training 

5  August 

Netball Training 

6  August 

Football Training 

Hockey Training 

7  August 8 August 

Winter Sports 

TS v Mo@ Three 

Springs 

 

 

9  August 

 10 August 

Rubbish          

Collection  

Badminton 5-7pm 

 

 

11 August 

Football Training 

12 August 

Netball Training 

13 August 

Football Training 

Hockey Training 

14 August 15 August 

Winter Sports 

Talk to a Mate 

Cw v TS @ Coorow 

16 August 

17 August 

Yakabout 

Rubbish          

Collection  

Badminton 5-7pm 

18 August 

Football Training 

19 August 

Netball Training 

Councillor  

Meeting @  

Chambers 

20 August 

Football Training 

Hockey Training 

21 August 22 August 23 August 

24 August 

Rubbish          

Collection  

Badminton 5-7pm 

25 August 26 August 

Netball Training 

27 August 

Football Training 

Hockey Training 

28 August 29 August 30 August 



 

 

Community Group Information 

Churches  

Anglican / Uniting  See Church notices Trinity Church Carter 

Street 

 

Morris Van Buerle – 9954 5043 

Peter  Whale -  0427 541 080 

Catholic 

 

 4pm St Paul’s Catholic Church 

Touche Street  

 

Fr Brian Ahearn 

9927 1451  

0427 271 452  

Community Groups  

Community Action Group 3rd Tuesday of 

the month 

4pm  Council Chambers 9954 1001 

Craft Group Wednesdays 9am—3pm $1.00 Old Nurses Quarters  

Friends of the North-

Midlands Health Service 

   Brenda Bowman 

0427 511 339 

Historical Society    Judy and Roy Mutter 

0427 547 733 

Mingenew Painting Club 1st Wednesday 

of the month 

(Mar—August 

  Terri Traylen-Witt 

9954 1213 

North Midlands  

Agricultural Society 

  Carnamah Angela Dring 

044 927 800 

Returned Serviceman 

League 

   Ray Morgan 

9954 1014 

RSL Women's Auxiliary    Lorraine Morgan 

9954 1014 

Tourists Information  10am - 2pm Visitors Centre 

 

9954 1590 

Cathy Reed 

9954 7012 

Three Springs Lions Club    Jon Addison 0428 541255 

 

Emergency Services  

St Johns Ambulance    Merle Isbister 

0428 511 030 

Volunteer Fire Brigade Training  twice a 

month out of 

fire season 

  Rod Ennor 

0428 246 531 

Youth  

     

Coderdojo Carnamah   Richelle Essers 

0428 921 464 

Playgroup    Lauren Cruickshank 

0429 620 201 

Three Springs Parents & 

Citizens 

   President:  Nadine Eva   0427 541 014  

Catering  Stacey Pajich  0476 659 612 



 

 

Community Group Information 

Sporting Groups  

Basketball   Coorow-Carnamah Bruce Chisholm 

0428 591 318 

Bowls Saturday - Pennants 

Sundays - Club events 

 Three Springs  

Sporting Club 

Bill McGree 

0459 057 580 

Cricket TBC    

Badminton Monday’s 5pm—7pm Three Springs Community 

Hall 

Phil Berry 

0432 758 770 

Golf Friday - Scroungers 

Saturday - Pennants 

Sunday - Club Day 

 Three Springs Golf Club David Mutter 

0427 547 035 

 Football  

 

Training Tuesdays and 

Fridays 

5.30pm - 7.00pm Three Springs Sporting 

Complex Pavilion 

Jimmy Heal 

0429 165 235 

Netball   Three Springs Sporting 

Complex Pavilion 

 

 Hockey    Three Springs Sporting 

Complex Pavilion 

 

Indoor Bowls  9am - 12pm Three Springs 

Community Hall 

Adele Metsemakers 

0458 090 839 

Rifle Club Sundays   Chris Connaughton 

0427 547 007 

Sporting Clay  

Target Shooting 

Summer - Saturdays 

Winter - Sundays 

  Gary Turley 

0428 888 075 

Squash    Bill McGree 

0459 057 580 

Tennis Monday's 

 

6pm Social member: $5  

12 mths Casual  $10  

Three Springs Sports Club Camille Stokes 

0401 526 886 

Yoga  2 - 3.30pm Red Room Three Springs 

Community Hall 

Lorraine Morgan 

99541014 

SHREDDED PAPER 

 

Available at : The Shire of Three Springs  

Great for worm farms, Compost heap, chooks and Garden Mulch 



 

 

Shire of Three Springs 

Three Springs 

Telephone Directory 

 

Are you in the 

local telephone directory? 

 

Phone, fax, mobile numbers, UHF  

or e-mail addresses are welcome. 

 

If you would like to make an addition, al-
teration or deletion 

please call 9954 1001 or via email 
 

general@threesprings.wa.gov.au  

 

Any changes need to be advised 

by Friday 30th July, 2020 

mailto:general@threesprings.wa.gov.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https://thenounproject.com/term/holding-phone/85007/&psig=AOvVaw1ZV01ey599SszXX_WnsgbG&ust=1593231137816000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIChpdHOnuoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAP


 

 

SHIRE OF THREE SPRINGS   

 

The Shire of Three Springs wishes to welcome back the public.  

In compliance with the COVID Safety Plan. 

We can accommodate 6 patrons in the Admin Office at one time 

 Limit of 3 people in the Library 

 Limit of 3 people being served at CSO workstations 

 Limit of 2 person in the waiting area  

All PATRONS WILL BE REQUIRED TO : 

 To use hand sanitiser 

 Fill in the daily record of attendance 

 To maintain social distancing 

 Comply with all directives from staff 

With the lifting of some state restrictions, the Shire has reopened  

facilities, including: 

·         Community Hall 

·         Pavilion 

·         Oval 

·         Hockey Field 

·         Playgrounds 

·         Eco Caravan Park 

           Public Toilets 

Please be aware that your organisation must complete a COVID Safety 
Plan before commencing activities. 

The COVID Safety Plans can be sourced here: 

https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-

cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-business-and-industry-advice#covid-safety-

plan  

Council Notes 

https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-business-and-industry-advice#covid-safety-plan
https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-business-and-industry-advice#covid-safety-plan
https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-business-and-industry-advice#covid-safety-plan


 

 

Police News 

 

Over the past fortnight, our local police officers have been involved in keeping the  

community safer with several good arrests and charges.  Thankfully, none of these  

incidents involved people from Three Springs. 

While assisting in Geraldton, our officers carried out a number of traffic stops.  One  

resulted in a  

vehicle search, with a male being charged to Geraldton Magistrates Court for having a 

small amount of drugs in his vehicle.  

Only a few days later, the same officers were involved in another vehicle stop in 

Geraldton.  On talking to the driver, it became apparent that he did not have a driving 

licence and following a breath test, was revealed to be almost four times the legal drink 

drive limit. Absolutely unacceptable, and a timely reminder of why police carry out 

breath tests at all times of the day, as this driver was stopped before mid-day.  

Unfortunately, we also had an incident were some damage has been caused to the 

beautiful Koi pond in the centre of town.  An investigation is ongoing, but it is not  

believed that this was done by anyone from Three Springs, most likely people passing 

through.  If you have any information at all about this, do not hesitate to contact the  

station as the local Shire is doing a fantastic job of making our town even more  

beautiful, and we won’t stand for people coming in and messing that up.  You can call 

in and speak to us in person, or if you would prefer to remain anonymous you can ring 

131444 and quote the report number 090720 0900 15190. 

Finishing on a more positive note, we have received some new ‘Blue Tree Project’ fridge 

magnets to give out to the local community in an effort to tackle the ever-present issue 

of mental health.  We hope that when people see them in their homes or businesses, 

they will act as a reminder that they do not have to suffer through whatever they are  

going through alone, and they can reach out to many great organisations.  If you would 

like a magnet for yourself or anyone else, pop in and see us.    

We also received some new kids AFL footballs, kindly donated to the station by the 

WAPOL Aboriginal Affairs division, and the footballs will be passed out to kids in the 

community very soon through our on-going work with the Three Springs Primary School 

& Three Springs Football Club.  Watch this space. 

Stay safe, look out for your neighbours, and enjoy this lovely cooler and wetter weather.  

 

Stu Irwin 

 

Senior Constable, Three Springs Police 

http://www.police.wa.gov.au/


 

 

“Did you know  

 

that from the 6th July the Yakabout is now free of charge? And it will 
be on the website! There will be limited number of printed copies  

available from the Shire office and Post Office.  

Check out the new webpage with the issues from 2020.” 

 

Non-Business                     Yakabout  Advertising Charges                         Business   

                      

Full Page B&W  $30.00        Full Page B&W              $40.00  

Full Page Colour  $80.00                                      Full Page Colour            $160.00 

Half Page B&W  $15.00        Half Page B/W              $20.00   

Half Page Colour                $40.00        Half Page Colour  $80.00  

Quarter Page B/W             $8.00                                       Quarter Page B/W          $10.00 

Quarter Page Colour         $40.00                              Quarter Page Colour      $40.00 

Attachments  (copies provided $8.00)  

Adverts need to be in by noon the Friday before publishing on Monday  

Yakabout@threesprings.wa.gov.au 

      Yakabout Issue Dates 2020 

                                                                                  To place an advert please email the Three 

Springs Shire Yakabout  

yakabout@threesprings.wa.gov.au ,   

Or call the Shire on 9954 1001, or just use our 

online form  

Adverts need to be in by noon the Friday before 

publishing on the Monday.  

20/07/2020 197 

03/08/2020 198 

17/08/2020 199 

14/09/2020 201 

28/09/2020 202 

12/10/2020 203 

26/10/2020 204 

09/11/2020 205 

23/11/2020 206 

07/12/2020 207 

mailto:yakabout@threesprings.wa.gov.au
https://www.threesprings.wa.gov.au/index.php/services/yakabout#Form


 

 

 

 

Shire of Three Springs 

 

Office Hours: Monday to Friday  8am- 4:00pm 

 

132 Railway Road, Three Springs WA  6519 

PO Box 117, Three Springs WA  6519 

Telephone: 08 9954 1001 Fax:  08 9954 1183 

Email: general@threesprings.wa.gov.au 

www.threesprings.wa.gov.au 

Services offered: 

Library: DVD’s, Audio Books, Videos, Large Print Books 

Department of Transport Licensing  

(Tuesdays - Thursdays) 

Community Hall & Sports Pavilion, Sports Amenities 

Community Bus Hire,  

Cat traps 

Public Computer Internet Access 

Dog and Cat Licensing 

Boat Licensing 

Photocopying Service 

Ranger and Emergency Services 

Visitor’s Centre July to October 

Shredded paper available @Shire of Three Springs  

 

Also based at the Shire Offices on a part time basis: 

Environmental Health Officer 

 

The Three Springs Aquatic Centre is Closed 

 



 

 

Explaining environmental approvals 

 

Are you planning a project or development, or changing the way that 

you use your land, which might have impacts on our environment? If 

so, you may need additional approvals under national law.  

To help you work out what you need to do, the Australian              

Government has developed an information toolkit to explain our   

national environmental law—the Environment Protection and          

Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (The EPBC Act). 

It is designed to protect our unique animals, plants, habitats and 

heritage places now and into the future.  

The EPBC Act makes sure ‘matters of national environmental       

significance’ are identified, and any potential negative impacts on 

them are considered and managed before any changes in land use 

or new developments are approved. 

Andrew McNee from the Department of Agriculture, Water and the 

Environment says anyone unsure if their project requires approval 

under the EPBC Act should contact the department early.  

“We’re here to help. You can arrange a pre-referral meeting with one 

of our staff to discuss your plans. Getting that early advice could 

save you a lot of wasted time and money, and help our                   

environment.” 

You can find the information toolkit and a short video about the 

EBPC Act at environment.gov.au/epbc/information-kit  

https://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/information-kit
https://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/publications/significant-impact-guidelines-11-matters-national-environmental-significance
https://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/publications/significant-impact-guidelines-11-matters-national-environmental-significance


 

 

 

 

THE HON KEITH PITT MP 
Minister for Resources, Water and Northern Australia 

Member for Hinkler 
 

THE HON MELISSA PRICE MP 
Minister for Defence Industry 

Member for Durack 
 

THE HON MICHELLE LANDRY MP 
Assistant Minister for Northern Australia 

Member for Capricornia 
 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

 

WA PROJECT A CRUCIAL BOOST FOR CRITICAL MINERALS SECTOR 

 
The nation’s critical minerals sector will be boosted by a Northern Australia Infrastructure Facility 
(NAIF) loan to develop one of the world’s largest minerals sands project in Western Australia. 
 
A NAIF loan of up to $150 million has been approved for the Strandline Resources, Coburn Heavy 
Mineral Sands Project, north of Geraldton. 
 
Minister for Resources, Water and Northern Australia Keith Pitt said the project would provide 
jobs and investment for the nation’s resources sector and increase economic activity in the re-
gion.   
 
“The project is expected to benefit the local region to the tune of $922 million over 25 years and 
could create up to 315 jobs during the construction phase and up to 190 jobs during the opera-
tions phase,” Minister Pitt said. 
 
“It’s also going to be a shot in the arm for our critical minerals sector, with products from the de-
velopment to be used in items like ceramic tiles, refractory, paint, titanium metal and welding 
rod applications.”  
 
Cont.. 

15 JULY 2020 



 

 

 
Minister Pitt said the Coburn project was one of a range of resources projects that NAIF had  
approved which would provide an extra boost to the Government’s Critical Minerals agenda.  
 

As global demand for critical minerals that underpin the world’s advanced technologies continues 
to grow, the Government is committed to supporting projects across the sector’s supply chain.  

Minister for Defence Industry and Member for Durack Melissa Price MP said this announcement 
from the NAIF is welcome news for Western Australia that will bring many benefits to local  
communities. 
 
“The Coburn project will provide a significant economic boost to the region and support local  
employment opportunities throughout the duration of the mine’s projected long life to 2045,” 
she said. 
 
“I commend the NAIF for supporting this project and congratulate Strandline Resources for  
developing this critical minerals mine.”  
 
Assistant Minister for Northern Australia Michelle Landry said the Strandline Resources’ Project is 
a prime example of the Australian Government’s ongoing commitment to regional communities 
during COVID-19. 

“The partnership between NAIF and the Australian Government will continue to play a critical 
role in developing Northern Australia as we move to a post-COVID economy. 

“Projects financed through NAIF loans stand to deliver a much needed boost to local jobs and  

investment in regional areas, at a time when they need it the most,” Ms Landry said. 

NAIF has so far approved loans to a range of resource projects, across the iron ore, bauxite and 
potash sectors. 
 
In addition to providing equipment and other resources, the NAIF funding will also help fund an 
alternative access road for resident in the town of Denham, who are working at the project.  
 
First production is expected within 18 months of the start of project construction. 
 
This loan means NAIF has now approved more than $2.1 billion in loans to projects right across 
the north, with $1.2 billion approved in the last 12 months.  

 
 

Media contacts:  
Minister Pitt – Marnie Hobson 0407 090 230 

Minister Price – Rose Crane 0427 587 395 
Assistant Minister Landry – Tom Birkbeck 0418 908 159 



 

 

Consumer Protection  50-52 Durlacher Street, Geraldton 6530  

Tel: (08) 9920 9800   Fax: (08) 9964 5678    

    Email: Danni.Bloomfield@dmirs.wa.gov.au           

       Consumer Watch 

Be cautious buying coupons  
 
There’s very little you can’t buy with a discount voucher these days, with group 
buying websites offering massive discounts on everything from restaurant meals 
and holidays, to groceries and car services.  
 
While everyone loves getting a bargain, it pays to be cautious before buying 
vouchers online, especially in these tough times. 
 
As the economy gets back on its feet post COVID-19, some businesses may 
consider offering their services on a discount site for an instant cash injection. 
 
Even though this may sound like good news, consumers should know that if the 
business is either unable to redeem the deal or fails altogether, in a worst-case 
scenario the voucher you’re left holding may be worth little more than the paper it’s 
written on. 
 
That’s why it’s so important to always check the terms and conditions to see if the 
business or group buying site have inserted clauses about circumstances that may 
arise when you can’t use the voucher.  
 
We recently received report that a restaurant had rejected a voucher citing a 
change in policy due to COVID-19 restrictions – so if you’re told similar, check the 
fine print to see if the t&cs allow for such a change. If not, the business is obliged 
to accept the coupon. 
 
Consumer Protection would expect businesses to act fairly to resolve the issue 
however if you are unable to reach a suitable resolution with the business directly, 
your next step should be to contact the provider to see if they can assist. 
  
Many providers have already developed FAQs on their websites and have 
dedicated assistance teams to manage these issues.  
 
The t&cs are also worth checking for other restrictions, such as only using the 
voucher on certain days or times, plus any notice required for booking and it pays 
to be prepared for potential delays if a large number of people seek to redeem 
vouchers at the same time.  
 
If you have no luck with the trader or website, or should you spot a deal that may 
be misleading, please come to us: 1300 30 40 54 or consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au 

mailto:Danni.Bloomfield@dmirs.wa.gov.au
mailto:consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au


 

 

Consumer Protection  50-52 Durlacher Street, Geraldton 6530  

Tel: (08) 9920 9800   Fax: (08) 9964 5678    

    Email: Danni.Bloomfield@dmirs.wa.gov.au           

       Consumer Watch 

 

Receipt rules apply to cash purchases too  
 

Some customers like to pay by card, while others prefer to splash the cash, but everyone is entitled to 
receive a receipt for their purchase no matter which payment method is used.   

 

It is important consumers understand their rights and retailers know their responsibilities surrounding 
‘proof of purchase’, after Consumer Protection received almost 70 enquiries and complaints in the last 12 
months concerning businesses that failed to provide receipts for cash purchases.  

 

Receipts must be issued for all purchases of $75 or more (excluding GST) regardless of whether pay-
ment was made by cash or card. 

 

For purchases less than $75, a customer is still entitled to request and receive a receipt, which must be 
provided within seven days.  

 

The receipt must include the supplier’s name, the ABN or ACN, the date of supply, the product or service 
purchased, and the total price.  

 

Receipts can take several forms – they can be handwritten, issued by a machine at the point of sale, or 
as a GST tax invoice.  

 

Other types of proof of purchase may include:  

 credit or debit card statement 

 a lay-by agreement 

 a receipt or reference number given for phone or internet payments 

 a warranty card showing the supplier’s or manufacturer’s details and the date and amount of the pur-
chase 

a copy or photograph of the receipt. 

 

So long as you can reasonably demonstrate that you purchased an item, a business may be breaking the 
law if it denies your right to a refund, repair or replacement for an item that fails to meet a consumer guar-
antee. 

 

If a business refuses to provide you with a receipt, contact us on 1300 30 40 54 or consum-
er@dmirs.wa.gov.au   

For information about supplier responsibilities when issuing proof of purchase, visit our website:  
www.commerce.wa.gov.au/consumer-protection/original-packaging-and-receipts or alternatively call our 
Geraldton Office on (08) 9920 9800. 

mailto:Danni.Bloomfield@dmirs.wa.gov.au
mailto:consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au
mailto:consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au
http://www.commerce.wa.gov.au/consumer-protection/original-packaging-and-receipts


 

 

“Inland Mechanical 

Three Springs 360” 

Western Australian Off Road Racing Association 

(WAORRA) is pleased to announce that with the lifting of 

COVID-19 restrictions, the Three Springs 360 will be     

going ahead on the long weekend of 26-28th                     

September. 

Expressions of interest from community organisations 

or groups are being called for catering of breakfasts, 

lunches and evening meals, along with the running of 

the bar. 

Please contact Shire Admin staff on 9954 1001 or 

email general@threesprings.wa.gov.au to register your 

interest. 

“First in, best dressed” 

mailto:general@threesprings.wa.gov.au


 

 

 

Three Springs Bombers  

Nippers Game v Mingenew 

Finally the kids got to play some footy!! It was a scratch match against Mingenew – 

thank you for loaning us players so we could field a side. 

The 11 Bomber players tried their absolute best. For 5 of them it was first run on the 

big oval and they all had a great game – WELL DONE to Jett, Harlen, Jaxon, Oliver & 

Mason on their nippers debut. 

A continual effort to attack the ball by Linc, Riley, Billie, Jeremy & Kade and some great 

first time rucking by Charlie. There were some tired bodies after the game! 

Training will be Thursday – time to be confirmed. 

Thank you to umpire Lyndon & flag waver Louis.  

Parents will be rostered on for duties from this week. 

Next Saturday 25th July against Carnamah @ Carnamah, please be at the changerooms 

by 12:45pm. 

Cheers 

The Nippers Coaching & Management Team 

 

 

Congratulations Three Springs Netball Club  

 

A:Grade 46 def Ming 31 

B:Grade 40 def Ming  32 

Three Springs Bombers Nippers 

Three Springs Bombers Netball 



 

 

Well, what a day for the Three Springs Bombers!  

Finally, the first game and round one of the North Midlands Football League, albeit in 

July. We found our opponents, Mingenew, to have large numbers, they were well drilled 

and highly skilled. 270 people attended the game on a beautiful, sunny Three Springs 

afternoon.  

I would like to thank all of those who helped on the day, especially the Hockey and  

Netball Teams that ran the canteen and put on a fantastic spread for our Booze and 

Bites night. The night was a huge success. There were likely as many sore heads as 

there would be sore bodies, the morning after. Our three clubs are coming together as 

one, which is not only fantastic for each of the teams but also for the greater Three 

Springs community. 

The game was played in good spirits and was very close by the end of half time.  

Unfortunately for us, Mingenew came out firing and poured on the goals in the third 

quarter. It was always going to be difficult to come back from there and it would have 

been easy for us to let Mingenew blow us out of the water, but we showed tremendous 

Three Springs spirit to kick several team goals in the last quarter. 

Mingenew came to the game with a full list and plenty of reserves on stand-by. No  

excuses, however, we had a number of injuries in the week prior to the game and a 

number of very late changes, ensuring my hair will be snow white by the end of the 

year.  

We had nine players make their league debut for the club which was fantastic. Three of 

those players under the age of fifteen! Well and truly over fifteen, one player in  

particular, Rich “Pickle” Denny, made his AFL debut having never played the game  

before, after transitioning from soccer. It was immediately clear that he has developed 

a cult following. I haven’t checked with the Three Springs IGA but as a result of his  

following I expect that pickle sales have gone through the roof. 

Despite losing, we had some good individual performances with James “Booka” 

 Burnett outstanding in defence, Mandurah recruits Blayne HULL and Alex Cohen  

collecting a mountain load of effective possessions through the middle and the  

ever-green Brad Taylor playing well in a number of unfamiliar roles for his team.  

 

Mingenew 17:!4 (116)     def    Three Springs 11:5  (71) 

Goal kickers : Alex McLeod, Tim Strother, Alex Coen, Brad Taylor and Lewellyn Sampi. 

Best Players: James Booka Burnett, Blayne Hull, Alex Coen. 

Coaches Award: Brad Taylor 

Three Springs Bombers 



 

 

 

Veterinary Services In Three Springs 2020 

Dongara Veterinary Hospital visits on the 2
nd

 Tuesday of every month.  

(or dates as advertised) 

 

14th July, 11th August, 8th September, 13th October,  

10th November & 8th December 2020 

 

Venue: Community Hall – End Closest To Shire Offices 

 (Large animal visits can be arranged) 

For Appointments Telephone: 99271329 

(24 hour emergency service available A/H 0428 966 163) 

 

Advertisements 

  

      You Bend Em’  

We Mend Em’ 

 Phone:  (08) 9955 1196 

 A/H Gavin  0407 282 310  

    Grant  0427 987 427 

380 King St Eneabba WA  6518 

Bill, Gavin & Grant White 

Eneabba Smash Repairs 

MRB1091     AU20121 

For all your  

Insurance Needs 

Private Work 

Windscreens   

Air Conditioning 

Vehicle Restoration 

Towing  

Give the Guys A Call 



 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEER AMBULANCE OFFICERS URGENTLY REQUIRED 

 

Ever wanted to become a Volunteer & assist your Community? 

Well, now’s your chance to join North Midland Sub Centre. 

 

We are currently seeking community members to join the North Midland Sub Centre, We understand 

you all have busy lives so there are no set rosters. All we ask is if you have spare time when a call 

comes in, your assistance would be great. AND, if you live out of town – that’s no problem! 

 

 We also have other various roles available from general vehicle maintenance, gardening to cleaning. 

  

Benefits: 

FREE Ambulance Officer Training 

FREE Uniform 

FREE Insurance 

FREE Provide First Aid course.  

FREE ambulance cover.  

Corporate Benefits: Wild West Hyundai, Bupa, Medi Bank, nib plus many more. 
Discounted First Aid Kits 

Honorariums 

24/7 Clinical Support 

Assist with delivering an essential service to your community 

Learn life skills that will benefit you in both your volunteering role and your day to day life 

 

INTERESTED???     T0 APPLY GO TO: stjohnchangelives.com.au  
 

OR  

 

for more information contact: Cathy Macartney Mid-west South Community Paramedic Mob: 0418 

475 124, Email: Catherine.macartney@stjohnwa.com.au  

Merle Isbister Chairperson : Merle.Isbister@stjohnwa.com.au  042851103 

mailto:Catherine.macartney@stjohnwa.com.au
mailto:Merle.Isbister@stjohnwa.com.au
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Badminton 

Monday Nights 

5pm — 7pm 

Three Springs Community Hall 

$2.00 

Racquets available 

No Children  

Covid Regulations Apply 

 

Phil Berry: 0432 758 770 

 

 

TIME TO HAVE YOUR SAY 

The Shire of Three Springs is in 

the process of creating a Health 

and Wellness Plan. 

 

Visit our website 

www.threesprings.wa.gov.au to 

fill in the electronic survey, or call 

into the office to pick up a paper 

copy,. 

REMINDER 

 

Department of Transport (DoT) Services  

Only Available 3 DAYS A WEEK 

 

EFFECTIVE: 1ST APRIL 2020 

 Licensing Hours: Tuesdays —Thursdays 

9:00am to 3:00pm 

 Theory Test hours: Tuesdays —Thursdays 

9:00am to 2:45pm 

 Next Practical Driving Assessments (PDA) 

6th August 2020 
 PDA Assessor: Murray Moore Geraldton 

 

http://www.threesprings.wa.gov.au
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COOROW & THREE SPRINGS                                                   

AUG/SEPT - 2020 

Expressions of interest in training 

 Heavy Vehicle Pilots license 

 Forklift Ticket 

 Tele handler ticket 

 Truck licenses (HR, HC & MC) 

Please register any interest in these courses by emailing ETS info@etswa.com.au 
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